
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – MARCH 31, 2009 

FOUNDATION REQUEST FOR GALA COLLABORATION 
 
The City Manager recommends: 
 
That Council provide direction to staff for responding to the request from The Vaughan Health 
Care Foundation. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
There is no impact on the City’s budget as the City of Vaughan Mayor’s Gala is funded through a 
sponsorship program.  
 
Communications Plan 
 
Not applicable to this item.  

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to request Council direction to staff for responding to a proposal from 
The Vaughan Health Care Foundation. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

A letter dated March 10, 2009 and addressed to the City Manager was received from Michael 
DeGasperis, Chair, Board of Directors, Vaughan Health Care Foundation. It is titled “City of 
Vaughan Mayor’s Gala and Vaughan Health Care Foundation Gala Collaboration Request.”  
 
In the letter, the Foundation’s Executive Committee proposes holding “the City of Vaughan 
Mayor’s Gala and the annual Vaughan Health Care Foundation Gala collaboratively as one event 
in October of 2009.” 
 
The letter states: “We believe that if we integrate the two events, which both raise funds for the 
same organization and purpose, we will have greater success in securing sponsorships and can 
leverage economies of scale – demonstrating fiscal responsibility and sensitivity to our sponsors 
with their generous donations at a time where so many are cutting back on non-essential costs.” 
 
The letter also requests that this proposal be brought forward to Council “at the earliest 
opportunity.” 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities set forth in Vaughan Vision 2020, specifically in 
enhancing and ensuring community safety, health and wellness. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
N/A 

Conclusion 

Council direction will guide staff’s response to a proposal from The Vaughan Health Care 
Foundation to host a joint gala event. 

 



Attachments 

Letter from Vaughan Health Care Foundation, dated March 10, 2009 

Report prepared by: 

Madeline Zito, Director of Corporate Communications 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michael DeAngelis 
City Manager 






